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My name is Jeffrey Anzevino.  I am the Director of Land Use Advocacy at Scenic Hudson.  Scenic Hudson helps citizens and communities preserve land and farms and create parks where people experience the outdoors and enjoy the Hudson River. We also bring together people, businesses and government to protect the river and natural resources that are the engines of the valley’s local economies. 
Scenic Hudson asks the Town Board tonight to state publicly its position on whether the proposed Lincoln Park Grid Support Center is a “utility company structure” as that term is used in the Town’s Zoning Code.

I will summarize the points made in our coalition letter of August 10th, but ask that our letter be incorporated as part of the record of this meeting.

Glidepath, the sponsor of the Lincoln Park project, has asserted in its application that its proposed power plant is a permitted use as-of-right in the OM District because it is a “utility company structure” under the Town’s Zoning Code. We disagree with Glidepath’s assertion. Our interpretation of the Zoning Code is that it does not specifically regulate gas-fired power plants like the Lincoln Park facility.

First, we note that, with the sole exception of the Traditional Neighborhood Development Overlay District, the Town’s Zoning Code permits “utility company structures” within any zoning district, either as-of-right or with a special use permit. It is extremely unlikely that the Town intends to permit power plants, with their heavily industrial character and significant health, environmental and quality-of-life impacts, within even the most restrictive residential district in the Town. Undefined in the Town’s code, we believe that “Utility company structures” are facilities like electric distribution lines, substations, and other similar local infrastructure—not commercial power plants.

Under NYS Town Law § 273, the Zoning Code must be consistent with the Town’s 2007 Comprehensive Plan. The Comprehensive Plan recommends adoption of a “Ridge Protection Overlay District” that would include more stringent land use regulations to preserve the natural environment and scenic vistas of the area in which Lincoln Park project would be located. While this zoning has not yet been adopted, it is still necessary to consider that the Comprehensive Plan has identified the project area as especially valuable and deserving of special protection.

Additionally, as you know, in 2017 the Town proposed a temporary moratorium on the installation of freestanding or ground-mounted solar energy systems because such facilities were “not currently regulated in the Town of Ulster Zoning Code.” Therefore, clearly, the Town’s view is that a commercial solar power generation facility is not a “utility company structure”. Hence, it makes no sense that a gas-fired power generation facility would be considered a utility company structure while a commercial solar power facility would not.

For all of these reasons, we respectfully request that the Town make a determination that the Lincoln Park project is not an as-of-right permitted use within the OM District.

Further, similar to the approach it considered with ground-mounted solar facilities, we also urge the Town Board to adopt a temporary moratorium on the construction of power plants while it amends the Zoning Code to provide for specific regulation of such plants. “Peaker” plants such as the Lincoln Park project are likely to become much more common throughout the Hudson Valley and because they are primarily regulated by local land use laws, it is important that the Town carefully identify which, if any, areas of the Town are suitable for such a use. 
Thank you for providing us this opportunity to speak before you tonight.
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